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In order to encourage potential clients to believe in their ability to obtain and maintain employment, achieve independence from public support, and experience the dignity of self-sufficiency, an Iowa Department for the Blind vocational rehabilitation counselor will consult with each IDB referral who is under the age of 65. In order to ensure that each individual is aware of available services and opportunities to increase their income by joining or re-joining the labor force. Potential clients who are 65 years old or older will be offered the option of speaking with either a vocational rehabilitation counselor about the VR program or an Independent Living teacher regarding IL Older Blind services that can assist them in maintaining their independence and making the most of their retirement years. All potential IDB clients are made aware of services available through the Iowa Library for the Blind and Print Disabled. All patrons of the Iowa Library for the Blind and Print Disabled who have a visual disability are made aware of services available to clients of the Iowa Department for the Blind’s Independent Living and Vocational Rehabilitation programs. All patrons of the Iowa Library for the Blind and Print Disabled are who are made eligible for library services due to a disability other than blindness or low vision are made aware of services available through Iowa Vocational Rehabilitation
